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Proposed San Juan Cap Lithium Storage Facility 

I would like to request you deny the proposed lithium storage facility in San Juan 
Capistrano. While I understand these facilities are necessary, this is without a doubt not 
the proper place for this to be built. It is a known fact these facilities are prone to big 
fires which are nearly impossible to extinguish and can produce extremely toxic gases. 
The area is heavily populated and would require evacuations, possible loss of homes, 
extreme possibility of health issues. To move forward on this would prevent residents 
nearby to get homeowners insurance. The ecological damage would be severe as the 
San Juan Creek drains right out to the nearby coast. A fire would result in probable 
closure of adjacent Hwy 5 and heavily used train tracks for most likely days! Our local 
hospital is the only one in So Orange County for miles and would be unable to handle 
the influx of medical emergencies that could result from a fire and local historical and 
tourism would of course be impacted. The list goes on and on....  
I request you veto this application for the use of this property for this purpose. Please, 
please understand the impact on a very large number of residents in this area. We are 
Californians and deserve to be protected by your agency. Find another place more 
suitable for this facility! 


